
           La Pine Lodgepole Dodgers 
             General Meeting Minutes 
                    October 24, 2017 
 
Call to Order:  6:55pm. 
 
Bob Keller opened the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
Meeting Minutes:  Minutes for the meeting on April 23, 2017 were approved by Jim Kroeker 
and Seconded by Gary Pankey.  Motion carried. 
 
Meeting Minutes:  Minutes for the meeting on September 24, 2017 were approved by Nick 
Nickelson and Seconded by Mary Deeter.  Motion carried. 
 
Members:  No new members in attendance. 
 
Treasurers Report:  Treasurers report was approved by Gary Pankey and Seconded by Judy 
Bice.  Motion carried. 
 
Proposed Budget:  Budget was approved by Gary Pankey and Seconded by Jim Kroeker.  
Motion carried. 
 
New Business:  Peggy Speiger will bring snow park permits to the next meeting.  There is a 
group trying to curtail snowmobiling.  ACSA (American Council of Snowmobile 
Associations) are working against them.  Club can donate $25.00 to support ACSA. 
Individual donation is $15.00.    
Rick Bice made a motion to join ACSA.  Jim Kroeker approved and Nick Nickelson 
seconded.  Motion carried. 
 
Trails:  Gary Pankey has a brushing permit that expires December 31, 2017.  There is no one 
available at this time to do the work. 
 
Maps:  Gary Pankey reported that selling adds is going well.  Collected about $2,400.00 at 
this time.  Ben Sunderland had a question on play areas.  Walker Rim club is having some 
issues with their map.  Todd Brown asked if we could get trail 2 to trail 5 back on the map.  It 
is the back side of the Peak. 
 
Report:  Bob Keller reported that they are logging at 10 mile.  Making it wider.  Work should 
end December 1, 2017. 
 



Safety Class:  There will be a class held at 10am. on November 18th at 10 mile snow park.   
 
Grant Money:  Mike McMillan will check with some clubs on applying for grant monies.  
Will need to work with OSSA. 
 
Name Tags:  Judy Bice will order tags if you need one.  The fine is at $1.00 if you forget to 
wear it. 
 
Clothing:  We have a lot of old clothing that is on sale.  See Judy Bice. 
 
50/50:  Need a volunteer to run 50/50 when Reda is not present. 
Total of 50/50 was $102.00.  Trail fund receives $51.00 and Todd Brown received $51.00. 
 
Pay Pal:  Dianna Nickelson is checking. 
 
OPPS:  Jim Kroeker was awarded the award. 
 
General Business Meeting:  Next meeting is at the Moose on November 28th.  Bring can 
food for the Community Kitchen. 
 
Treaserer:  Dianna  Nickelson will be retiring next year.  We are going to need someone to 
fill the position. 
 
Adjourn:  7:45pm.  Louise Kroeker made a motion to adjourn and Mary Deeter Seconded.  
Motion carried. 
 
Minutes submitted by:  Louise Kroeker, Secretary 
 


